Minutes
Faculty Senate International Programs Committee

Monday, February 9, 2015; 11:00, 140 KFA.

Present: Wes Chapin, Dean’s Council representative; Paige Miller, CAS; Sooh-Rhee Ryu, International Studies Program Chair; Marshall Toman, At-Large, Chair; Gay Ward, CEPS.
Absent: Katrina Larsen, Global Connections Director; Darryl Miller, CBE; Ian Williams, CAFES; Student member (not yet appointed). 
Guests: Megan Learman (GC Advisory Council); Carol Rogers (GC Advisory Council); Don Taylor (Year of…Group Leader).
Call to Order: 11:08 a.m. (when a quorum was achieved).
 (A quorum requires five voting members.)

Seating of Substitutes: Megan Learman for Katrina Larsen (Paige , Gay) declared unanimous without objection.

Approval of the Minutes

The minutes from the December 2nd meeting (Paige, Sooh-Rhee) were declared unanimously approved as amended (Megan was not present) without objection. 
Reports
1. No change. Global Scholar Certificate: Marshall: nothing new to report.
2. No change. Certificate of Academic Merit.  The idea was passed by Senate May 7.  The sticking point, not addressed in the motion, was who was to generate the list of eligible students.
3. Fox Travel and Education Abroad Travel in Europe.  We are planning for a meeting in January (or possibly February).  There was an international directors meeting at the Hudson Center on Dec. 11.  Our issue may be being discussed at other campuses.  More when Katrina can attend.

4. The Year-of… responsibility notice sent in December for solicitation of recommendations in early March for year of 2018-2919.  A campus survey through Qualtrics will be forthcoming.
5. Finding a mechanism whereby international students can be guaranteed a tuition discount: Nothing new.
6. Need for improved food service for international students: Katrina.

7. Year of China Event: China’s Cyber Capabilities.

a. Bill Hagestad grew up in River Falls.  His father taught at UWRF.  His grandfather was a University of Wisconsin Regent, and Hagestad Union on campus here is named after him.  Bill is one of the country's foremost experts on China's cyber capabilities, and he will be on campus March 5.

b. March 5, 3:30, Davee Library Breezeway
c. Comparative Analysis of Nation State Cyber Conflict: An International Field Experience

d. "I'd suggest having your students, attendees think of difficult questions to ask—no boundaries, the harder the better – please," Bill noted in an email regarding the planning of his visit.

e. March 5, 7:30, Knni Theater, UC
f. Evolution of Chinese Cyber Capabilities: An Economic, 

g. Military, and Political Review of the People's Republic of China 

Feb. 26, 3:30, book discussion of 21st Century Chinese Cyberwarfare.

h. One of his books will be the subject of a book discussion on February 26.  21st Century Chinese Cyberwarfare  will be available in Davee Library on reserve.
8. Matt Vonk, Fulbright.  Fulbright Ambassador to Speak March 4. 

a. My Fulbright Experience in Nicaragua   …and why you should think about applying
b. Matt Vonk, Professor in the Department of Physics and 2014-2015 Fulbright Ambassador, will speak about his experience on Wednesday, March 4, at noon in the Willow River Room (334) in the UC.  Refreshments will be served.

c. In 2010 I received a Fulbright award to live and teach in Managua, Nicaragua.  While there I collaborated with the faculty at the National Engineering University and taught digital electronics.  In my free time, I was able to explore this fascinating country.  Although the bulk of my experience was very positive, at the end of my stay, I had to adjust my plans when rival student groups started firing morteros at each other on campus.  In this presentation I’ll talk about my time in Nicaragua, some long term effects of the experience, and why you should consider applying …even if you’re skeptical or unsure. 
1. Other: None.
Old Business 
New Business
1) Meeting time for the spring 2015 semester will be Tuesdays at 11:00.
2) Year of Mexico (2015-2016).
Some faculty and staff likely to be interested in the Year of Mexico are Bernie Ficek-Swensen, someone from Global Connections (Kelsey would be good), Juan-Carlos Chavez, Cecilia Bustamante, Julie Kovasic, Matt Vonk, José Carillo, Kris Butler, Dennis Cooper, Kevin Leor (a degree-seeking junior from Mexico). 
Don will contact Bernie, Matt, Kevin, and Juan Carlos personally.  
Don will also put out a call for people to volunteer. Marshall will send Don the list serves.

Don will email those who continue to serve on the Implementation Committee thanking them for their service and reminding them that they or their representative (whom they could name to Don) will be gearing up for Year of Mexico.

The goal is to get a list of Implementation Committee members to Fernando by late February.
After the Committee has been established, Spanish Business Society (through Juan-Carlos) and the Spanish Club (through Kris or Clio) will be contacted.

Kelsey needs to be thanked for her service. 
Questions about continuing funding given the budget process were discussed.  We are in the budget process now.  Last week things were moving out of the Provost office.  No one has heard that funding for the Year of… will be trimmed.
3) Other.  
Future meetings (all in KFA 140):  Feb. 24, Mar. 10, Mar. 31, Apr. 14, Apr. 28.
Adjourned: 11:42 a.m. (Megan, Gay) declared unanimous without objection.
